
September 7, 2021 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Members of the Board: 

Approval of the Intergovernmental Agreement with the Oregon State Marine Board (OSMB) for 
enforcement related to recreational boating in Oregon 

Purpose/Outcome The Sheriff’s Office provides marine patrol enforcement on all waters within 
Clackamas County, including six lakes and six major rivers. This Operating Plan 
reimburses the Sheriff’s Office for expenses as outlined in the Plan attached.   

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

The fiscal Year 2021-22 Operating Plan totals $432,825.00 reimbursable by OSMB.  
The fiscal Year 2022-23 Operating plan totals $459,599.00 reimbursable by OSMB. 

Funding Source The Oregon State Marine Board is the source of funding 
Duration Effective July 1, 2021, through June 30, 2023 
Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

The plan, and subsequent amendments, provides funding for patrol services on all 
Clackamas County waters; to include investigation of boating law violations and 
boating accidents, examination of boats, and other services. Thus, helping to ensure 
safe, healthy, and secure communities. 

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

The OSMB operating plan is approved annually by the Board of County 
Commissioners 

Counsel Review Andrew Naylor via email 8/10/2021 
Contact Person Nate Thompson – Office (503) 572-7118 
Contract No. IGA No. 250-2123CLACKAMASCOUNTY-000 

BACKGROUND: 
Funds from the Marine Board operating plan are used to conduct enforcement related to recreational 
boating in Oregon, including alerting the public to unsafe boating conditions, assisting boaters and 
providing search and rescue services, and investigating complaints of boating law violations and 
boating accidents.  

RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully recommends the board of County Commissioners take the following actions:  

1. Approve the Intergovernmental Agreement between the State of Oregon and Clackamas
County concerning the enforcement related to recreational boating.

2. Authorize Sheriff Angela Brandenburg to sign the Intergovernmental Agreement on behalf of
the Board of County Commissioners.

Respectfully submitted, 

Michael Copenhaver 
Undersheriff 


























































